
OXFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING 
Oxford Village Hall 

Wednesday, June 25, 2025 
  
 The Special Meeting of the Oxford Town Board was called to order by 
Supervisor Alan Davis at 7:00 pm in the Village Hall for the transaction of such 
business that may lawfully come before the Board. The meeting opened with a 
salute to the United States of America flag.  
 
The meeting was brought to order at 7:04 pm. 
 
Present were:  
 
Town Supervisor: Alan Davis 
 
Council: Carl Koenig 
      John Weidman 

     John Hoffman 
     Ron Charles  

   
Town Highway Superintendent: William Pinney 
 
Town Clerk: Mary Olmsted 
 
Other present: NA 
           
Public Comment: NA 
 
Old Business:  
 
 At the June 25, 2025, special meeting, Superintendent Pinney stated that 
he is hopeful that the new loader will be ready by the July 9 regular meeting. He 
would like to surplus the old loader, miscellaneous signs, and two bumpers. 
Motion moved to surplus the items was made by John Weidman, seconded by 
John Hofmann; all approved.  
 
New Business:  
 
 Supervisor Davis has accepted the insurance offer for the totaled pick-up 
truck for $31,995.50 and was allocated to account DA5130.2. Superintendent 
Pinney and Supervisor Davis acquired prices for a new pick-up truck, as the one 
in Greene would not meet the requirements that the Town Highway Department 
would need. Motion to purchase a new truck moved by Ron Charles, seconded 
by John Hofmann; all approved. Roll call: Ron Charles, yes; John Hofmann, yes; 
Carl Koenig, yes; John Weidman, yes; Alan Davis, yes. The funds for the truck 
would be allocated to the machine purchase account (DA5130.2). Motion moved 
by Ron Charles, seconded by John Weidman; all approved. 



 
Due to recent flooding on June 22, the Highway Department is 

experiencing emergency road repairs. Serious damage was done to roads, 
culverts, and bridges. Several roads and ditches are in need of trees and debris 
being cleaned up. Motion moved to approve emergency repairs by Ron Charles, 
seconded by John Hofmann; all approved. 

 
Supervisor Davis has reached out to an Engineer to assist with bids for 

FEMA work that needs to be done on Rounds and Mertz Roads. Davis will 
discuss with the Engineer an estimated cost for these repairs. 
 
Special Meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm - Next regular meeting, July 9, 2025 - 7:00 
pm - Village Hall 
 
 
 
 


